
                                            STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                  SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 23, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen agreed to meet at 3:00 P.M. on Wednesday November 25, 2016 at Prospect Place to 

present Ruth Frink with the Boston Post Cane. 

Bruce Smith spoke with Steve Goldsmith who stated Williams Construction would begin working on the 

addition plan after Thanksgiving.  

Jay Croteau had spoken with Durwin Clark about his work schedule for culverts, ditches and road 

grading.  They discussed the culverts on the Mine Ledge road to be replaced and the concrete culvert on 

the Old Walpole Road. 

Jay Croteau will pursue bids for the upper Pond Road culvert. The selectmen also agreed to have the 

culvert below Dave Brooks house done at the same time.  

The Community Kitchen sent a thank you note for the donation from Surry.  

The selectmen reviewed the remaining revenue available to the Highway department to determine 

what projects might be completed this fiscal year. 

Bruce Smith updated the cemetery lot purchase agreement forms for the town clerk.  

Bruce Smith attended the Planning Board meeting held this evening.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The employee information to Mortage  Advisors  for Matt Clark was signed and  mailed. 

Several pistol permits were given to Jay Croteau.  

The selectmen agreed to meet for a short meeting on Monday November 30, 2015 to pay bills and sign 

payroll.  

The selectmen agreed to replace the gas range in the kitchen with an electric oven donated by Eric 

Eichner. He will take the old range for scrap. The gas tanks will need to be removed and an electric 

outlet installed.  

Jay Croteau will tell Durwin Clark about the sofa on the East Surry Road.  



Bruce Smith reported the Planning Board had adopted a change to the driveway regulations which will 

require a hearing but not a vote at town meeting, and a change to the zoning regulations which will be 

put on the ballot.  

The selectmen signed an Intent to Cut for Shane Ellis for Joe Quintillio of 8 McCurdy Drive Surry, NH. 

The selectmen signed the letter to the Trustee of Trust Funds for the reimbursement to the general fund 

for the engineering work   done by Graz Engineering and the Des permit application for the lower Pond 

Road culvert.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

  

 

 


